Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic
Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr.
Page 2
September 14, 2012


COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:		September 14, 2012

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, TPW&T Committee

FROM:		Frank Busalacchi, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:		EXTENSION TO HYDRANT FUEL SYSTEM USE AND LEASE AGREEMENTS AT GENERAL MITCHELL INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT



POLICY

County Board approval is required to extend certain agreements at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND

In May 1985, Milwaukee County entered into agreements with the signatory airlines for the lease of the hydrant fuel system at General Mitchell International Airport.  The agreement explained the financing arrangements of the Hydrant Fuel System, established fees and charges, and executed a management structure with a third-party hydrant fuel system operator.  Rates and charges were developed to recover annual operating expenses and the costs of Milwaukee County financing.  Total costs were allocated based upon the number of hydrant pits an airline used (30%), the number of gates an airline leased (20%), and actual gallons of fuel used by airline (50%).  The agreement was for a period of twenty-five (25) years beginning on December 1, 1986 and ending on November 30, 2011.  The hydrant fuel system is a system of pumps, pipes, storage tanks, and gate hydrants that supply fuel from the Shell pipeline to the airline ramps.  Hydrants are located at each gate area.

In order to allow time for successful negotiations with the signatory airlines upon agreement expiration, the Airport Director approved a one year extension for the existing hydrant fuel system lease agreements per Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances, Paragraph 4.31 (7).  Subsequently, extensions were submitted to the signatory airlines extending the term to November 30, 2012.

Airport staff and the signatory airlines have been in negotiations with the airlines, but have not finalized the terms and conditions for a new hydrant fuel system lease.  It is anticipated that negotiations will extend past November 30, 2012.  Therefore, the existing hydrant fuel system leases will need to be extended beyond December 1, 2012.  Staff anticipates completing negotiations with the airlines by June 30, 2013.

RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County amend the hydrant fuel system lease agreements with the signatory airlines to extend the term on a month-to-month basis, expiring upon the execution of a new hydrant fuel system lease agreement at General Mitchell International Airport.

FISCAL NOTE

The rates and charges developed under the current agreement that recover actual expenses and costs of Milwaukee County financing will continue until the new agreement takes effect.




Prepared by:  	Steven Wright, A.A.E. - Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:



______________________________	  ________________________________
Frank Busalacchi, Director			C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation			Airport Director
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